MASSIE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES


June 13, 2017

The Massie Township Board of Trustees met for regular session at the Massie Township Government Center, 10 N. Harveysburg Road, Harveysburg, Ohio 45032.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by President Mark Dawson. Present were: Vice-President Darrell McKinney, Trustee Dave Crisenbery, and Mary Wilkie, Fiscal Officer. 

Dawson led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Crisenbery made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Trustees Regular Meeting of May 2, 2017.  Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed. Wilkie will delete the duplicate paragraph on page #3.
Visitors/Public:
There were no public statements for tonight’s meeting.
Road Department- Todd Fairchild was not present.
Massie Township Volunteer Fire Department-Chief Scott Hines reported:
We had seven squad runs and seven fire calls last month.
Rescue 28 had the valve fixed by Vogelpohl.

The Chief presented three new applicants for the Department: Christopher Albrektson (currently also runs for Chester Twp); Nichole Albrekston (also currently runs for Chester Twp); and Brieana Ramsey (lives in Harveysburg and her husband Zac is already a Department member). Chief Rich of Chester Twp has no problem with Christopher and Nichole also running for our Department. All three applicants have completed their local background checks. The Trustees decided to hold off on any new hires until they have decided exactly what the process should include such as requiring Motor Vehicle License check and Federal background check.
Members have been inquiring if the Trustees are now reimbursing for Level 1 Firefighter classes. These classes would be reimbursed by the State Fire Marshall’s grant. Randy’s class was one that was recently reimbursed through the grant for $2600-$2700. The Chief would like to start sending three members per year to this class. The cost is $1100.00 per member.

R06-13-2017-01: We have been awarded a $10,000 grant for fire gear from the State Fire Marshall’s office. The check has been received. Copies of all paid invoices are due to their office no later than October 1, 2017. After discussion, Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to increase Fire District, Capital Equipment, 2111-760-740-0000, the additional $10,000 for the grant expenditures and an additional $3000 to Fire District-Other Expenses, 2111-220-599-0000 from the unappropriated monies in the Fire District Fund for other necessary expenditures. Vote: Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.
The Chief requested sending Ava Campbell to the Volunteer Firefighter’s class that started yesterday. Nacole Hines and Samantha Hannigan were approved to take the class but are not planning on taking the class until the fall. A new purchase order will be done for Ava to replace  Nacole or Samantha. 
The Chief would like to start shopping for Air Packs. We will need 17 of them at a cost of approximately $5000-$6000 per pack. Wilkie stated that we still have the Loeb Funds in the Fire District Fund that was to be used for the Air Packs. McKinney stated he would like to see what the cost for refurbished Air Packs would cost. We have applied to the FEMA grant for Air Packs as well but there have been no award or denial yet.
Hines would like to cancel the order for the electric sirens for the trucks. He feels they are not needed. After discussion, Hines will see if it is too late to cancel the order.

A new mobile phone is needed for the squad. The phone we have is not holding a charge. He also requested getting a second phone for the second squad. We are way overdue for an upgrade. McKinney will talk to Verizon about a free upgrade and a second phone.

The Chief requested a security system and dead bolt for the Chief’s office. The office is still getting broken into. Dawson examined the door and frame and agreed that the room is being broken into. The computer was compromised and files were removed. The computer has been restored and the files have been retrieved. The Trustees agreed a keypad lock would help and McKinney will check into a security system.
We need to order boots for Nacole Hines size 8.5 for fire class. We need to order 6 nomex hoods; 6 pairs of gloves; and 11 coat name tags. Chief will get 3 bids for these items. We also need to order gear and boots for the women members on the Department as the gear we have does not fit some of them. The $10,000 fire gear grant can be used for these items.

The men’s urinal is leaking. The water is shut off. Brown’s Plumbing worked on it the last time.

Cleaning supplies need to be purchased. Wilkie will get the credit card to the Chief for these items.

The donated camper cannot be burned for training due to EPA regulations. It will be need to be removed from the parking lot.

We have set up some work detail days and have been cleaning up the fire house. We have taken down the dayroom that was started and moved the cabinets in there along with the workout equipment.

The Chief questioned about the bunk room allowance.

Our Medical Director, Dr. Huff, recommends the Department go back to ALS due to the cost of Narcan. We need to have 18 vials. The ALS bags come with 6 vials in them. To purchase them separately, the cost is $35 per vial. Miami Valley does not supply Narcan in BLS bags. Dr. Huff will be faxing his written recommendation before the meeting is over this evening.

The Warren County Chiefs’ dinner is on Thursday, July 6th. Massie Township will be hosting and the Chief would like to spend $800 for Mike Hatfield to purchase the food. After discussion, the Trustees approved $400 and stated that the Fire Association should pay for the other half. The Trustees stated that they started paying for this event when the Association didn’t exist and had no monies. Now that they are collecting monies again, they should go back to paying for this event.
The Renaissance Festival owners are considering doing a lantern glow event. The event would go from 8 PM until Midnight. The Trustees and Department members were concerned about the liability and safety of this event. The Chief would like a letter from the Trustees stating they will not approve the Chief to give the Renaissance Festival a permit for this event.

The Celtic Festival will be held this weekend. There are over 70 vendors planned for the event.

The Department will start cleaning out the small barn to make some room and straighten things up.

The Chief requested an Executive Session with the Trustees to discuss a few issues that he is concerned about including fuel purchases and missing files. Dawson made a motion, seconded by Crisenbery to go into Executive Session at 7:33 PM to discuss security arrangements and emergency response protocols for a public body or public office. The disclosure of the matters discussed could reasonably be expected to jeopardize the security of the public body or public office. Vote: Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed. Crisenbery made a motion to return to Open Session at 8:48 PM. Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed. The Trustees stated at this time that a security system will be looked into and McKinney will have some information at the next meeting.
Dawson inquired if Erica Retallick wrote a letter of resignation. The Chief said it was received on May 10th. Dawson stated he would like it printed out and discussed at the next Regular Trustees’ meeting.

Zoning:
Zoning Commission member Paul Gordon presented two quotes for the printing of zoning books. McKinney made a motion, seconded by Crisenbery to approve 12 zoning books at $8 each for a total of $96.00.  Vote: Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.

R06-13-2017-02: Wilkie stated this needs to come from the General Fund. Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to increase appropriations in the General Fund-Other-Expenses, 1000-110-599-0000 an additional $2000.00. Vote: Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.
McKinney spoke with Zoning Inspector Don Jackson and has presented a list of the residents receiving certified mail. Most violations have already been taken care of. 
TRUSTEES-Old Business:

There were no new discussions regarding a potential joint fire district.
Todd is going to fix the bathroom door frame this month.
TRUSTEES-New Business:
Crisenbery reported on the update to fix the tornado siren on Oregonia Road and Jeffrey Road. After contracting Leslie Holt of Warren County Emergency Services, he was put in contact with Werden Electric to repair the tornado siren. The estimate is $1500-$2000. Wilkie stated the funds should come from the General Fund. 
R06-13-2017-03: McKinney made a motion to increase General Fund-Repairs, 1000-120-323-0000, an additional $2000 from the unappropriated money in the General Fund. Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed. Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve a purchase order to Werden Electric for $2000.00 for the tornado siren repair. Vote: Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.
R06-13-2017-04: Dawson reported on the recent Warren County Township Association meeting. Warren County Assistant Prosecutor Bruce McGary discussed the issue of medical Marijuana in the Townships. After discussion, Crisenbery made a motion for a Resolution Prohibiting Medical Marijuana Cultivators, Processors and Retail Dispensaries Licensed Under Chapter 3796 of the Ohio Revised Code (Medical Marijuana Control Program) In The Unincorporated Territory of Massie Township, Warren County, Ohio. McKinney seconded the motion. Vote: Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed. (attached)
The first Tuesday in July falls on the 4th of July. After discussion, the Trustees decided to change the Regular Board Meeting to Tuesday, July 11th.

Correspondence and Announcements:  
Wilkie inquired about renewing the Sam’s Club account. The renewal fee is $100 for the two cards. After discussion, the Trustees agreed to cancel the account.
At this time, Chief Hines received a faxed statement from our Medical Director, Dr. Huff, advising the Board that it is his recommendation to return the Station back to ALS status from BLS.  Narcan is already in the IV bags and this would financially better for the Department. Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve the Massie Township Volunteer Fire Department be returned to ALS status. Vote: Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed. The Chief will contact VFIS.
Fiscal Officer Reports:
Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve the warrants. Vote: Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.
Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve the financial report. Vote: Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea.  Motion passed.
The 2018 Fiscal Budget will need to be approved at the July meeting. Wilkie will post a public hearing for the meeting.

LCNB changed our sweep account from “Milestone” to “Cedar.” The interest is a bit better and they are doing away with the Milestone accounts. There should be no noticeable change in the statements.

As there was no other business to come before the Trustees at this time, a motion was made by Crisenbery to adjourn the meeting at 9:12 PM. Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea.  Motion passed.
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